INDIAN ASSOCIATION OF DERMATOLOGISTS AND VENEREOLOGISTS

(Southern Branch)

Secretary's Address:
Dr. D. P. Jayaram,
Room No. 33, Victoria Hospital,
D/20-3-1965

ANNOUNCEMENT OF FORMATION OF SOUTHERN BRANCH OF INDIAN ASSOCIATION OF DERMATOLOGISTS AND VENEREOLOGISTS

Dear Doctor,

The VII Annual Conference of the Indian Association of Dermatologists and Venereologists was held in January 1965 (23rd to 26th) at Bangalore along with the XX Joint Annual Conference of the Association of Physicians of India. At the Central Council Meeting of the Indian Association of Dermatologists and Venereologists it was proposed to constitute a southern branch of the Indian Association of Dermatologists and Venereologists in lines similar to the Western Branch and Northern Branch of our parent association. Accordingly, during the General Body Meeting presided over by Dr. Harbajan Singh on 24–1–1965 the Southern Branch was constituted and the following office bearers were unanimously elected:

President ... Dr. B. M. Ambady (Trivandrum)
Vice President ... Dr. C. W. Chacko (Madras)
Secretary ... Dr. D. P. Jayaram (Bangalore)
Joint Secretary ... Dr. M. Joy (Calicut)
Treasurer ... Dr. H. K. Rajasekhariah (Bangalore)

Executive Committee:

- 1. Dr. B. V. Sathyanarayana (Vizag)
- 2. ,, N. Krishnamurthy (Hubli)
- 3. ,, R. Patnaik (Kakinada)
- 4. " Sobhandri (Guntur
- 5. ,, T. Sambasivan (Mysore)

I hope you will be happy to be a member of the Southern Branch of our association and will actively participate in all our activities. The constitution of the Southern Branch is intended to foster the activities of the association more intensively as it would be possible for members in the area to meet oftener than once a year for furthering the interests of our association and in providing opportunities for scientific deliberations.

The membership subscription hereafter would be collected by the Southern Branch Office and I will communicate with you regarding your arrears, if any, after ascertaining from the Central Office at Delhi.

Shortly it is proposed to hold the first meeting of the Southern Branch in a central place and I shall send you an invitation to attend the same as soon as the place and date are finalised.

I request you kindiy extend to me and all other office bearers your fullest co-operation for the functioning of our newly fledged Southern Branch of the Indian Association of Dermatologists and Venereologists.

Yours sincerely
D. P. JAYARAM,
Secretary.

ERRATA

Editorial on page No. 43, line No. 4, January/February 1965 issue, please read Dr. V. K. Sud instead of Dr. Rao.

Letters to the Editor page 46, line 3rd January/February 1965 Issue, please read passed my membership in Dermatology in 1951 in stead of 1961.